From the Philadelphia Neighborhood Alliance
January 15, 2008
 
Dear Mayor Nutter,
 
 
The Philadelphia Neighborhood Alliance thanks you for your continued support for relocating the proposed SugarHouse and Foxwoods casinos away from neighborhoods.  We appreciate your willingness to review all decisions the previous Administration made in regards to casinos. 
We respectfully request you take action immediately and issue a stop work order for the entire SugarHouse site.  If you choose to do so, you should, of course, do so for substantively supportable reasons and we offer the following as possibilities: 
 
1.     A zoning permit requires title, or path to title for all of the property being issued a permit. At least half of the SugarHouse site has a title path clouded by the submerged land license issues. Without a zoning permit, a building permit of any type, including a grading permit, cannot be issued by Licenses and Inspection. 
2.     Considering the legal challenges to the Submerged Lands  License Agreement, the City is justified in stopping work until title is clear.
3.     No approval for construction can occur until the applicant complies with Regulation X of Air Management Services.  Regulation X requires the applicant to submit an air quality impact statement. The Department of Health must review this study and the entire package must undergo a 30-day comment period.  None of this has occurred.  It remains to be seen whether SugarHouse can comply with this provision and no work at the site should occur until compliance is achieved with this and any other regulatory requirement. 
4.     SugarHouse appears to have violated the law. The rough grading permit issued on the last day of the previous administration states that  "Work shall not commence in the remaining areas of archeological concern until clearance is obtained from the PHMC and USACE." The Pennsylvania Historic and Museum Commission (PHMC) has officially determined that the entire property is subject to its review and it has advised SugarHouse to not engage in any site work.  Nevertheless, SugarHouse has engaged in site work.  Therefore, the City can issue a stop work order to protect any historic or archeological artifacts that may be present on the site. 
 
The Philadelphia Neighborhood Alliance believes, at a minimum. a STOP WORK  notice should be issued for the entire site until these matters are  resolved.  Thank you for your consideration of these matters.
 
Sincerely,
 
            -- Rene Goodwin (Pennsport Civic Association) & and Joe Schiavo (Old City Civic)
  
  
cc: Councilman Frank DiCicco 
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